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APRIL 2021 
Primary Education Center Newsletter 

Classroom Instructional Design 
Dear PEC Families, 

Spring has sprung! We understand that this school year has been 

unprecedented in design due to the international health pandemic. 
Although many unknowns remain for both the rest of this school 
year and for next September, our program planning is already 

underway. The Primary Education Center Staff believe that parental 
involvement in a child’s educational program is an essential 
cornerstone for a successful school year. We also recognize that 
each child has a unique learning style. To nurture your child’s 

strengths, we will continue to create a dynamic instructional design 

at each grade level. The following education programs may be 

implemented at the Primary Education Center next school year: 

Traditional Elementary Classroom: Students remain with the same 

academic teacher for the entire instructional day. 
Departmentalizing Model: Students transition to another class for 
one subject. Teacher specialize in a curriculum area like math and 

writing. 
Co-Teaching Model: Students are in one classroom and are 

instructed by two teachers for part of the day. 
Looping: This is an educational design or structure in which a whole 

class stays together for two consecutive years with the same 

teacher. 
*Combined Looping and Departmentalizing is also sometimes an 

option. 
Multiage Model: This Educational design is composed of students 

of mixed ages. Most of the children spend two to three years with 

the same home-based teacher. This model incorporates the concept 
of looping, departmentalizing, and peer mentoring. 

If you need more program information, please contact me at 286-
7220, or write a letter or email with speci�c information on your 
child’s learning needs. Although we can not always honor teacher 
requests, we are interested in placing your child in a classroom 

design that meets his/her needs. Thank you. 

https://s.smore.com/u/c51ebdcdf5a84398e0ad09c54b5b9beb.jpg


 
 

   

Respectfully yours, 
Mrs. Larson 

Principal, Primary Education Center 



   

          
   

      

2021 ODOB FAMILY … video.link 

VideoLink lets you share videos on YouTube easily, without distracting third-
party content or advertisements. 

ODOB Family Night Scavenger 
Hunt ODOB Family Night … padlet.com 

https://video.link/w/JYkbc
https://padlet.com/rcummiskey/dhp7z25t3caddtlu


    
              

            
        

 

     

Fenway and Ha�ie -Family Survey 
Please take a moment to fill out the following survey. We are collecting this 

information anonymously so that we can make improvements to our One District, 
One Book program for next year. Thank you! 

* Required 

Family Night STEAM: Project 
Trap-a-Squirrel! Family Night STEAM… padlet.com 

https://padlet.com/hzielinski/ys5a2zje941fv8qe


  
 

  
 

  
  

  
  

 

  
  
 

  

 

Mateo Ne� - Gianna Yacus - Allie Helmich -
Proactive Leader Proactive Leader Win WIn Leader 

Carter Ries and 
Sofia Ries -
Proactive Leaders 

Ella Seguin and 
Anthony Seguin -
Proactive Leaders 

Evan Harden and 
Ariana 
Godlewski-
Proactive Leaders 

https://s.smore.com/u/c4aceb522f3144d276f6e9ceb9587d68.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/b2728f5fa371df573d95ff6cbe7f21d1.jpg
https://s.smore.com/u/9cf8ef76b0c02f3246befc5430c82b3e.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/38ebacb1e53d5571c8107258aef74c61.jpg
https://s.smore.com/u/70eeac973a781e174c4e5e7bca80bf3a.jpg
https://s.smore.com/u/350828b9bdda70b42ec95a65d4ec8480.jpg


  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

  

          

                  
                   

       

Layla and Alex Serenity Harper Placek 
Anthony Pietrangeli and Proactive Leader 
Proactive Leaders Mia Piraino 

Leaders Who 
Synergize 

Lauren Toohey-
Leaders who Seek 
First to 
Understand, Then 
To Be Understood 

PEC Students enjoyed some St. Patrick’s Day games in PE this 
week. 
In the game “Pot O’ Gold,” students act as Leprechauns and use hockey skills to collect as many gold 

coins as they can in their Pot. This is a great game for them to safely practice passing, stick handling, 
and teamwork while getting in the holiday spirit! 

https://s.smore.com/u/e7fe9e1bd89f37c320ed4c1c6dcec323.jpg
https://s.smore.com/u/72267ca01907e8c2c8885e156e9c3e51.jpg
https://s.smore.com/u/c520713201deaa1b4adfd273eb897aa8.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/d15bd8e1c8adf26c386ced8f219c01c2.jpeg
https://s.smore.com/u/f6e7da55ae09256edf6a3b83b631706a.jpg
https://s.smore.com/u/3fec6724793b3ea592df0efcfdf3f25e.jpg
https://s.smore.com/u/e11283217414c8c779b49b750a62f45c.jpg


  
 

 
 

 

  

       

Very Proud of 
their work! 

Beautiful Eggs 
Created by 
Eckstein's class 

A for E�ort! 

Having an Eggcellent Time in Mrs. Eckstein's Class! 

https://s.smore.com/u/a321cfeaf882ba375ffe09fe4d01820c.jpg
https://s.smore.com/u/ea2b3f863423059ae0a6c855194ca1f1.jpg
https://s.smore.com/u/c8f3418c552250563db02ba19a220f5d.jpg












         
              

          
            

           
           

             
              

   
               

               
       

          
 

        
         
         

           
     

       
           

           
           

     
               

 
              
    

             
    
            

           
                

               
       

             
             

              
            

               
              

 

                 
               

              
                 

Brad Rowles - Board Report - Written Report - April 26, 2021 

Activities that have or will be occurring at the High School: 
● Letters were mailed to each 6-12 household explaining our end of the year grading policy and 

numerous options available to students scheduled to sit for a Regents Exam. 
● On Friday, April 23rd, grades closed for the 3rd Quarter.The High School received updated 

guidance from New York State Department of Education regarding the June 2021 Regents 
Examination window. Plans are being discussed and implemented at the building level. 

● Mr. Casseri and I had a very productive meeting with Artpark to discuss our 70th 
commencement ceremony which will take place on Friday, June 25th. A rain date of Sunday, 
June 27th was selected. 

● With the latest guidance from the New York State Department of Health, Prom will be held on 
Friday, June 18th at the Wurlitzer in North Tonawanda. The Prom will be held outdoors at this 
location to meet the State’s restrictions for large gatherings. 

A few items to report to the Board of Education and Superintendent 
Principal’s Activities: 

● Making sure that I am visible throughout the school day. 
○ Greeting the students each morning as they disembark from the buses. 
○ Providing expectations and support to our students through morning and afternoon 

announcements. 
○ Being a presence in the cafeteria during each of our 3 lunch periods. 
○ Walking the building throughout the day. 

● Fostering a strong working relationship with my staff. 
● Meeting with my Student Support Team (Green Team) every Wednesday during 8th period. 

○ This group meets weekly during the 2020-2021 school year to discuss student-related concerns. 
● Working to maintain a socially distanced building and classrooms through our social distancing 

guidelines and a classroom utilization chart. 
● Meeting monthly with Dr. Lyon and our APEX Liaisons to provide support and guidance with our 100% 

remote program. 
● Working with our amazing custodial staff to maintain a sanitized and safe learning environment for all 

members of the Lew-Port Family. 
● Working with Dr. Grupka on an ongoing and regular basis to address COVID-related issues and 

concerns at the High School. 
● Continue to complete my assigned informal and formal observations for the 2020-2021 school year. 
● Met with Dr. Lyon on Thursday, April 1st, for our monthly mentoring session. 
● On Friday, March 12th, I met with Dr. Lyon and Mrs. DiVincenzo to continue our work implementing the 

LinkCrew program for the 2021-2022 school year. This program will be vital to easing the difficult 
transition that many of our Freshmen experience each year. 

● The Lancer Learning Center Committee met on Tuesday, March 16th and Monday, April 19th to 
develop the program’s guidelines and expectations. Our next meeting will be on Monday, May 10th. 

● The next meeting with Dr. Lyon and our Attendance Alignment Committee will be Thursday, April 29th. 
● Met with the Strategic Planning Sub-Committee on Climate and Culture on Wednesday, April 21st. 
● I have begun to meet with my Peer Coordinators to discuss scheduling for the 2021-2022 school year. 
● As of 2/4/2021, I have completed all of my Formal Observations for the 2020-2021 school year. 

Principal’s Message: 

As we begin the final 10 weeks of the school year, our thoughts and goals turn towards the successful 
completion of this difficult and unprecedented year. Upon our return from break, I shared two letters with High 
School Families that articulated our end of the year grading policy and the numerous options available to 
students who are currently scheduled to sit for any one of the Four Regents Exams being offered by New York 



                   
           
                
                    

               
            

     

 

 

 

State. The grading policy that was adopted by both the Middle School and High School, will allow for an 
accurate determination of students’ success, while also providing valuable data points and indicators of 
academic growth for next school year. The grading policy will allow a student to earn course credit by 
achieving a 65% or better during the 4 quarters, a 65% or better on a Local final Exam, or achieving a 65% on 
a Regents Exam. By providing numerous options, we are providing a flexible grading policy that allows our 
students to adequately demonstrate academic proficiency, while not eliminating the possibility to earn course 
credit for the 2020-2021 school year. 

Thank you, 

Brad Rowles 

Go Lancers!!! 


